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BOARD ELECTIONS

One board position will expire this year and an election 
to fill that position will be held at the Homeowners Meeting 
on Tuesday June 24th. Board Members are elected to serve 
a 3 year term. The board meets on the Second Tuesday of 
each month. Anyone interested in running for this position 
should contact Cecelia Panzinetti with SCS Mgmt to get their 
name on the ballot. The deadline to get your name printed 

on the ballot is May 9th. You may announce your intention 
to run any time prior to the actual election. You may also 
submit an article for publication in the community newsletter 
introducing yourself to the community and stating your 
intention to run for the Board position. That article should 
be submitted by email to Stacy Vickers, our Community 
Coordinator. May 9th

I am seeking re-election 
for a seat on the Winchester 
Country Board.  I have lived in 
Winchester Country for about 
28 years.  I have a daughter 
who was born and raised 
within this community and   
graduated from Texas A&M 
University last May.

While, I have been on the 
board, I have spent my terms,  
co-ordinating the Kid pool 
parties, movie night at the 
pool, the Easter Event, the 
4th of July events and Cookies 

with Santa. My daughter and I 
have been very involved with 
giving back to our community 
and sharing in these events 
with our residents. 

When I have not been 
helping with events I have 
contributed a large amount 
in getting more security in 
the neighborhood and getting 
MUD 10 to help in the cost of 
security. I am in charge of the 
off duty deputies that we have 
in the subdivision for extra 
security.  I currently  head up 

the block captains program.  I 
am very active in the security 
of Winchester Country and 
want to make your home and 
my home a safe place to raise 
our kids.  To get more involved 
and better understand the 
duties needed to provide a 
safe community, I took a 
class through the sheriff ’s 
department called CPA ( 
Citizens Patrol Academy).

My other duties include 
being in charge of the Pool, 
landscaping and providing 
supplies  to the vending 
machines.  Since, being in 
charge of the pool, I have been 

able to add and get new tables 
and chairs for the residents 
to have an enjoyable time at 
the pool. During my term, 
I have been  able to get new 
landscaping in the entry ways 
and clubhouse area, to help 
make our subdivision beautiful 
and a place we can be proud of.

If I am re-elected, I will 
try and do what is best for 
the community and listen to 
what you, as a majority, want, 
as I have always done. I look 
forward to hearing residents’ 
concerns and providing the 
best solution possible.

My name is Vicki Hamm,

Monday 5pm-7pm / Thursday 10am-2pm
The clubhouse will not be open Monday, June 2. 

It will be open Tuesday, June 3 from 5 to 7pm instead.

MAY & JUNE 
OFFICE HOURS
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SCS Management..............wcmascs@winchester-country.org
Security...................... wcmasecurity@winchester-country.org
Pool................................. wcmapool@winchester-country.org
Tennis...........................wcmatennis@winchester-country.org
Parks..............................wcmaparks@winchester-country.org
Deed Restrictions...................................................................
	 ...................wcmadeedrestrictions@winchester-country.org
Community Landscaping.......................................................
	 .......wcmacommunitylandscaping@winchester-country.org
Clubhouse / Community Coordinator...................................
	 ............................wcmaclubhouse@winchester-country.org
Trash Issues.....................wcmatrash@winchester-country.org
Newsletter...............wcmanewsletter@winchester-country.org
Web.................................wcmaweb@winchester-country.org

President....................................................Nicole Chovanetz
	 .............................wcmapresident@winchester-country.org
Vice President................................................... Vicki Hamm
	 ....................................... wcmavp@winchester-country.org
Secretary............................................................ Peter Dayton
	 ............................... wcmasecrtary@winchester-country.org
Treasurer........................................................... Peter Dayton
	 ..............................wcmatreasurer@winchester-country.org
Director............................................................ Barbara Dorr
	 ............................. wcmadirector1@winchester-country.org
Director........................................................Richard Burgess
	 ............................. wcmadirector2@winchester-country.org

MAINTENANCE ASSOCIATION BOARD

WCMA OTHER CONTACTS

NEWSLETTER INFO
Editor.................................................... wcma@sbcglobal.net
Publisher
	 Peel, Inc.......................www.PEELinc.com, 888-687-6444
	 Advertising.......advertising@PEELinc.com, 888-687-6444

IMPORTANT PHONE NUMBERS

EMERGENCY or CRIME IN PROGRESS....................911
WC Deputies.................................................. 713-221-6000
Vacation Watch............................................... 281-290-2100
Post Office....................................................... 800-275-8777
Harris County Flood Control District............. 281-684-4000
Harris County Animal Control....................... 281-999-3191
SCS Management........................................... 281-463-1777
SCS Management FAX................................... 281-463-0050
Advantage Water Mgt. (Water & Sewer)......... 281-807-9500
Cy-Fair Volunteer Fire Dept............................ 281-550-6663
Center Point Energy Electrical Outages........... 713-207-2222
Center Point Energy Gas Serivces.................... 713-659-2111
Pool Phone...................................................... 281-890-9066

POOL HOURS 
for the 2014 Season

May 2nd - May 31st
Monday - Thursdays  Closed

Fridays 4:00 PM – 9 PM
Saturdays 10 AM – 9 PM
Sundays 12:00 PM - 6 PM

May 25th 
12:00 PM - 9 PM 

May 26th Memorial Day 
12:00 PM - 6 PM

May 10th & May 31st 
Pool Opens after Swim Team time trial & Meet

June 7th to August 24th
Mondays Closed

Tuesdays -  Fridays 12:00 PM – 9 PM
Saturdays 10 AM – 9 PM
Sundays 12 PM – 9 PM

June 5th 
Pool closed for 5th grade pool party

July 4th 
12 PM – 10 PM
August 24th 
12 PM – 6 PM

August 25th to August 28th 
Pool Closed 
August 29th 

4:00 PM – 9 PM
August 30th 
10 AM – 9 PM
August 31st 
12 PM – 9 PM

September 1st Labor Day 
12 PM – 6 PM

September 2nd 
Pool Closed for Season
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The following form must be completed and turned in before May 1, 2014 for POOL CARD activation. Tennis CARDs 
may be activated year round.  All mAintenAnce fees must be current for cArds to be ActivAted.

Last name: __________________________________________  First name: _________________________________

Address: _________________________________________________________________________________________

❑   Own       ❑   Rent         if Renting, Give Owner’s name: ___________________________________________________

Phone: ______________________________________________  Work Phone: _______________________________

email: ____________________________________________________________________________________________

emergency Contact name & Phone: ___________________________________________________________________

Select card(S) to activate:     ❑   Pool          ❑   Tennis

HouSeHold MeMberS 
include yourself. Falsifying information will result in loss or pool privileges. Use back side if more room is needed.

name Birth Date  Medical Conditions

___________________________________   _______________________  ________________________________

___________________________________   _______________________  ________________________________

___________________________________   _______________________  ________________________________

___________________________________   _______________________  ________________________________

___________________________________   _______________________  ________________________________

___________________________________   _______________________  ________________________________

You must select a box below for your registration to be processed!
❑   i am a homeowner with card(s)      OR       ❑   i am a renter with card(s).

Card #1: _________________________________________  Card #2: _______________________________________

❑  i am a homeowner needing replacement cards. A $10 fee MUsT be included for processing.

❑   i am a new homeowner requesting cards for the first time. There is no charge for your first card and it will be mailed 
to you. Additional cards are $10 each.

❑  i am a renter requesting cards. Homeowner’s name. A $10 fee must be included for processing.

❑   i have read and hereby agree to abide by WMCA’s pool and tennis rules posted in the newsletter, tennis court and at 
the pool.

signature: ________________________________________________________________________________________

Date: ____________________________________________________________________________________________

After May 1, there will be a $10 fee charged to activate or receive your pool cards.

Please complete form, sign, stamp and mail to: Community Coordinator, 9607 Rio Grande, Houston, TX 77064 OR drop 
it in the mail slot at the clubhouse to the left of the gate under the bulletin board.

2014 Winchester country Pool & tennis registration form

POOL APPLICATION REMINDER
Pool applications submitted after May 1, 2014, will require a $10 late fee! You need to be 

current on all homeowners dues for activation.
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Call us today for all your
real estate needs.

COMMUNITY &
AREA SPECIALISTS

Let the May flowers bloom
around your new home!

Winchester Country Seniors’ Club
If You are 55 years old or older we are looking for you.  We meet the 4th Monday 

of every month at the Winchester Country Clubhouse. We meet at 6:00pm for 
snacks and fellowship. We play cards, dominions or other games.  We go out to 
eat and attend plays at the Houston Family Arts Center on Grant Road and the 
1960 Playhouse on Gant Road.  For more information please call Helen Delaney 
art 281-469-8351.

Cy Fair AARP Chapter #4543 meets the third Tuesday of every  month at 10:00 
am at Jersey Village Baptist Church in Bldg. D, Room 101 located at 16518 Jersey 
Drive, Houston, Texas 77040.  We gather for coffee, rolls, and fellowship about 
9:30 am.  We take day trips on a bus provided by Precinct 4 to various locations. 
Call Helen Delaney at 281-469-8351for more information.

Also Precinct 4 in providing buses to seniors in the area.  They usually have 2 
bus trips a month leaving from the Fairbanks Library.  Precinct 4 is offering catered 
luncheon monthly in the area.  Call 281-893-3726 

Our next meetings are on:
May 26, June 23 & July 28

We look forward to seeing you!

OTHER SENIOR HAPPENINGS AROUND TOWN:

MAY
2..........................................Pool Opens!
4.....Music Fest: 4pm until the fun ends!
6...............................Mobile Vet: 4-7pm
8................Maintenance Board Meeting
11.........................Happy Mother's Day
26...................................Memorial Day

JUNE
5..............................Last Day of School
15......................................Father's Day
24.....Homeowners Association Meeting
.....................Open to all residents, 7pm

JULY
4..............Community 4th of July Event

UPCOMING EVENTS
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Whether you're managing a waterpark, natatorium or any 
aquatics facility, as an operator, the one unremitting definitive 
purpose is that every swimmer who walks in, walks out. With 
drowning as a leading cause of accidental death for children 
instigates the implementation of preventive policies and, 
eventually, laws. Unfortunately, having an elite lifeguard staff 
isn’t always enough. Consequently, our team created a Child 
Safety Policy.

In Houston, during the summer of 2009, a 3-year-old 
drowned at a nine-guard facility with parents in attendance. In 
2013, a 5-year-old drowned at a five-guard facility, and again, 
the mother was present. 

As operators, we are the experts. We should never allow non-
swimmers in and around pools without the use of personal 
floatation devices.

One aquatics management firm executes a simple system to save lives
By Tommy Berretz

Child Safety Policy
Our Child Safety Policy is as follows:

Children 48 inches and under are issued a red wristband 
along with his or her guardian. Red wristbands are indicators 
to the lifeguards that the child is a non-swimmer and that the 
guardian is responsible for a non-swimmer. The non-swimming 
child also is issued a Coast Guard-approved life jacket that must 
be worn at all times. 

Should the guardian elect to remove or not utilize the life 
jacket, the child must remain within arm’s reach at all times. 
The guardian will be asked to sign a release and liability waiver 
explaining the child safety policy and the risks associated with 
the removal of the personal flotation device.

Children who pass a swim test are issued a green wristband. 
The child’s name is documented in the facility Child Safety Log 

(Continued on Page 6)
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3D Mammograms now 
available!
•	 3D	Mammography	(tomosynthesis)	is	a	FDA	approved		
	 imaging	technology	designed	for	early	breast	cancer		
	 detection.
•	 Evening and weekend hours are available.
•	 *Schedule	your	mammogram	today	and	receive	a	free	Bath		
	 and	Body	Works	gift	set!
	

*$9.99	retail	value.	Offer	good	while	supplies	last.	Bath	and	Body	Works	is	not	a	sponsor	of	this	promotion	and	is	not	affiliated	with	Cypress	Fairbanks	Medical	Center	
Hospital	or	Cypress	Fairbanks	Women’s	Imaging	Center.

281-897-3121 • CyFairWomensImaging.com • 11307 FM 1960 West, Suite 340, Houston, Texas 77065

To schedule your mammogram, 

call 281-897-3121. 

signifying that the child is not required to wear a life jacket or 
be within arm’s reach. Any child listed on the Child Safety Log 
can be asked to perform a swim test during any visit should a 
lifeguard deem it necessary. 

The CSP was developed to protect the highest risk 
demographic — young children who cannot swim. We 
implement the policy at all of our commercial locations, and 
we have configured it as a contract requirement. 

In 1978, an individual could drive down the freeway with 
no seat belt, an open container of alcohol, and their 4-year-old 
child riding shotgun. Lawmakers have since studied statistics to 
recognize these actions as dangerous behavior. Therefore, laws 
were developed prohibiting drinking and driving, requiring the 
use of a seat belt for all passengers, and obligating a 4-year-old 
to be placed in a child safety seat located in the back seat of a 
vehicle. The experts established regulations to protect society and 
provide comprehension of the do’s and don’ts when driving a car.

The state of Texas requires children under the age of 13 to 
wear a life jacket when on a boat. Seems logical — if the child 
falls into the water, he or she will be saved by a life jacket. 
Why would we not want to create the same safety benefits at a 

swimming pool? There seems to be a false sense of security that 
is generated because the water is clear and objects can be seen 
at the bottom. It must be safe, isn’t it? Don’t be foolish, a pool 
is just as dangerous as the largest ocean and has the ability to 
steal a life in seconds.

It is our duty as aquatics professionals to provide procedures 
that prevent drowning. We are not here to parent but to protect. 
Children can be elusive and slip away while having a 15-second 
conversation with a friend at the pool. This doesn’t constitute 
poor parenting; it only means that we are all susceptible to a 
kid being a kid. The greater the number of facilities utilizing 
CSP, the lower the drowning statistic becomes, and ultimately 
the more lives we save together. 

As industry leaders, we cannot wait for federal, state or city laws 
to make serious changes to the way we operate our facilities. We 
challenge all aquatics professionals to answer the call to action. 
Join us in creating a new standard for aquatics management. 

Texas Aquatic Enterprises, Inc.
11211 Katy Freeway, Suite 222

Houston, Texas 77079
(713) 416-5161

Child Safety (Continued from Page 5)
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Not Available Online

Bashans Painting
 & Home Repair

• Interior & Exterior Painting
• Hardi Plank Installation
• Wood Replacement
• Sheetrock Repair
• Interior Carpentry
• Cabinet Painting
• Wallpaper Removal and  
  Texturizing
• Pressure Washing
• Fence Repair/Replacement

Commercial/Residential
Free Estimates

281-347-6702

References Available • Fully Insured
NO PAYMENT UNTIL COMPLETION

281-731-3383cell

bashanspainting@earthlink.net

• Garage Floor Epoxy
• Custom Staining
• Roofing
• Gutter Repair/Replacement
• Faux Painting
• Door Refinishing
• Window Installation
• Trash Removal
• Ceiling Fan/Light Fixtures

BUSINESS CLASSIFIEDS
West Harris County MUD 10 Election Sat., May 10. Vote for
Paul Morgan. 17 Year Resident. Improve neighborhood 
amenities. Maintain property values. pmorgan005@msn.com
Pol. Adv. paid for by Paul Morgan

SPRING 
SALE

as low as

www.eccu.net  

Your savings federally insured to at least $250,000
and backed by the full faith and credit of the United States Government

Federally insured by NCUA

*APR is Annual Percentage Rate, current as of 4/1/2014 and subject 
to change at any time. .10%APR discount is available for 1)applying 
online, 2)borrowing less than 90% of the value of the vehicle,  
3)electing GAP coverage, and 4)electing E-service or credit life and/or disability 
coverage, for a maximum total discount of .40% APR. Existing ECCU financed 
vehicles refinanced for the sole purpose of changing the interest rate will 
require a minimum of $2,000 be added to the loan.

DISCLAIMER: Articles and ads in this newsletter express the opinions of 
their authors and do not necessarily reflect the opinions of Peel, Inc. or its 
employees. Peel, Inc. is not responsible for the accuracy of any facts stated in 
articles submitted by others. The publisher also assumes no responsibility for 
the advertising content with this publication. All warranties and representations 
made in the advertising content are solely that of the advertiser and any such 
claims regarding its content should be taken up with the advertiser.
* The publisher assumes no liability with regard to its advertisers for misprints 
or failure to place advertising in this publication except for the actual cost of 
such advertising.
* Although every effort is taken to avoid mistakes and/or misprints, the publisher 
assumes no responsibility for any errors of information or typographical 
mistakes, except as limited to the cost of advertising as stated above or in the 
case of misinformation, a printed retraction/correction.
* Under no circumstances shall the publisher be held liable for incidental or 
consequential damages, inconvenience, loss of business or services, or any other 
liabilities from failure to publish, or from failure to publish in a timely manner, 
except as limited to liabilities stated above.

At no time will any source be allowed to use the Winchester Country Newsletter 
contents, or loan said contents, to others in anyway, shape or form, nor in any 
media, website, print, film, e-mail, electrostatic copy, fax, or etc. for the purpose 
of solicitation, commercial use, or any use for profit, political campaigns, or 
other self amplification, under penalty of law without written or expressed 
permission from the Winchester Country Association and Peel, Inc. The 
information in the newsletter  is exclusively for the private use of Winchester 
Country residents only.
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Mark Prehoda
RE/MAX Professional Group
Direct 281.855.4900
Cell  281.851.7405  

THE MARKET IS HOT!
HOME  VALUES ARE UP!
NEIGHBORHOOD INVENTORY  IS  VERY LOW.

Over 20 years 
experience in the 

local market!

If you are thinking of
selling, give us a call for a free 
market analysis of your home.

Jean Gonzalez
Prehoda Team
Realtor
Cell 832.334.1477


